
 

Short Activity Report 

 

During the year 2019, a total of 58 services were held, of which 56 were services of Holy 

Communion, including the midnight service on Christmas Eve. Throughout 2019 services 

were held on a weekly basis starting at the time of 10:30 on Sunday morning. 

 

Throughout the year most of the services were taken by our chaplain The Revd Canon Brian 

Rodford. One service was taken by The Revd Canon Geoffrey Allen. Three services of 

Morning Prayer were taken by Simone Yallop. Two of these services of Morning Prayer 

included Holy Communion from the Reserved Sacrament.  

 

Sadly, in March, there was one funeral service when we said farewell to one of our members.  

 

In October there was a special service when we were visited by Bishop Michael Langrish and 

Archdeacon Paul Vrolijk. At that service Bishop Michael baptized and confirmed two of our 

members. Bishop Michael also confirmed six other members as well as receiving two 

members into the Church of England. Also at that service Archdeacon Paul Vrolijk admitted 

and licensed Simone Yallop as Reader (Licensed Lay Minister). 

 

The average attendance at services in 2019 was 49 and the average number of 

communicants was 41.  


